[image: image1.jpg]Nortrincuam
City or SancTuary



[image: image3.png]n CITY OF SaNCTUAaRrY





[image: image4.png]*

REFUGEE
COUNCIL



[image: image9.jpg]


 

We are working towards making Nottingham a recognised City of Sanctuary. In the city and county, we already have flourishing but hard-pressed groups who help people seeking sanctuary to become part of the wider community. We want to help local groups and individuals to welcome and appreciate people seeking refuge and asylum more actively. 
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 New free phone support service for asylum seekers & refugees
From Monday 20 June 2011, the Refugee Council will start operating the free and confidential Own-Language Telephone Advice Service (OLTAS) for people seeking asylum and refugees. The helpline can help you with information about:
· Asylum Support, Sections 95/98
· Section 4 support
· Accommodation and support issues
· ARC and Azure card queries
· Health, education, integration information
The number is 0808 808 2255 and is free, so you can call even if you have no credit on your phone. The service operates 9.30am-5pm on weekdays, except Wednesday when it closes at 1pm. For people with a hearing impairment, a minicom / textphone service is available on 0808 808 2259. So far, the following languages are covered: Kurdish Sorani, Farsi, Mandarin, Pashtu, Arabic, Tigrinya and English.
Refugee Council Children's Panel (thanks to NNRF)

Refugee Council will be resuming their Children's Panel Outreach Advice Service at Nottingham Refugee Forum. The Refugee Council Adviser can help: guide young people through the asylum process, age disputes, access legal representation and accompany to asylum interviews. The Young Women's Adviser can help particularly vulnerable girls and young women. Contact NNRF on 9415599 or 8532381 to make an appointment.
Our promotional video is  available on our website and on Youtube. It will you  a clearer idea of what we are trying to do and how far we have got towards making Nottingham a more welcoming city. 
Our  website has been expanded, so please  have a look. It now includes an ideas page for how people can get involved, a new updated pledge form and more resources that will help people welcome asylum seekers and refugees into their communities. We also advertise volunteer positions on the website.
 
	


Articles
Refugee Week spreads the word

To mark Refugee Week in June, the Red Cross is asking people to look beyond the stereotypical ‘refugee’ label and highlighting the positive contribution many refugees make in the UK.

Many refugees and asylum seekers face severe difficulties once they arrive in the UK. Unable to work or support themselves, many struggle for basics such as food and shelter. Some of the key issues they encounter are the possibility of detention, living in destitution and contending with negative stereotypes.

This year’s campaign includes an online video – which shows how refugees can overcome the challenges of fleeing persecution to build new, productive lives – and numerous events across the UK, including a comedy benefit night in Glasgow.

'Enormous contribution'

And if you want to brush up on your knowledge, check out our refugees: fact from fiction feature, which shines a myth-busting spotlight on some of the key facts behind refugee scare stories.

Nick Scott-Flynn, head of refugee services, said: “Refugees are ordinary people to whom extraordinary and often very horrible things have happened, forcing them to flee their country. Many make an enormous contribution to the life of the UK and Refugee Week is an opportunity to celebrate that.”

How our refugee services help people

Become a refugee services volunteer
An interview with the chair of Leicester City of Sanctuary
(with thanks to Citizen’s Eye for permitting us to reproduce this article) 

By Ambrose Musiyiwa
Pam Inder has been Chair of Leicester City of Sanctuary since August 2011. Before that, she had been volunteering with City of Sanctuary for a couple of years, mostly with the Voucher Exchange Scheme and then, later, as Volunteer Coordinator in which role she interviewed new volunteers and found them roles within the organisation. In her working life, she was a museum curator for over 20 years and then a university lecturer before retiring in 2006.

Citizens’ Eye spoke to her about Leicester City of Sanctuary and the drop-in centre the organisation launched in May of this year:

CE: What is Leicester City of Sanctuary?
PI: ‘City of Sanctuary’ is a national organisation with 17 branches (I think - it keeps growing) in cities around the UK.

Our stated aim is to create a culture of welcome for asylum seekers and refugees in our communities. Different cities interpret that aim in different ways, depending on local circumstances and needs.

CE: What motivated you to start the drop-in centre?
PI: The idea behind the drop-in centre is so that we can provide a pleasant environment for asylum seekers and refugees to meet not only each other but also members of the host community.

We plan to run various free courses. An art class, a beginners’ computer course and English classes are already running.

We also hope to set up various projects. Currently we have people knitting squares to make into blankets. We have plans to create a City of Sanctuary quilt and to provide activities for people that will benefit the community as a whole.

We will provide free internet access and have sewing machines that can be used on site as well as games, magazines, jigsaws etc for people who just want to sit and relax.

Mothers are welcome to bring their children and we have lots of toys for them to play with.

We hope to have various other organisations providing activities on site. For example, next week, the cosmetic firm, Lush will be offering free pampering sessions.

In time we also hope to be able to provide free lunches. At present we do not have the facilities to do so.

We hope the centre will enable us to meet more of Leicester’s asylum seekers and learn from them what additional services they would like us to provide.

We are also actively seeking funds to enable us to provide bus fares for people visiting the centre because the cost of getting in to the city centre is a real problem for asylum seekers.

CE: When did the drop-in centre start operating?
PI: We opened at the beginning of May.

We are open from 1-4pm on Thursdays, in the Donaldson Centre which is part of St Martin’s House and next door to the Cathedral on Peacock Lane (an extension of St Martin’s Lane). Our English classes run in the same place on Tuesday evenings 6-7pm and a FANs (Friends and Neighbours) conversation circle to help people improve their English runs on Wednesdays 10.30-11.30am, again in the same place.

CE: In setting up the service, what problems did you encounter?
 PI: Problems – lots of them!

We set up a drop-in centre in the old Barclay’s Bank building on the corner of Town Hall Square in February and were evicted by the owners a month later. This left us with a lot of furniture and equipment to store/dispose of.

The tenancy at St Martin’s House is obviously much more secure and we are enormously grateful to Canon Pete Hobson, the Director, for making the space available to us.

Our biggest problem now is letting people know what we have to offer and getting them to come along – though we do realise this will take time. We know there are a lot of asylum seekers out there who feel lonely and isolated – they are the people we want to reach.

We would also welcome people who have had their claims turned down and are living rough or sofa surfing.
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Written jointly by Chinofunga Ndoga and Tendai Gakanje who both are human right activists with ROHR (Restoration of Human Rights Zimbabwe) Yorkshire branch. Tendai was a volunteer with us when she lived in Nottingham.
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                                                 Brutal acolytes sustaining

                                                 Politicians scheming

                                                 Greedy and unethical leadership

                                                 Blind and docile followers toil

                                                 Fractured dissent sleeps

Multiple silent lips talk

Wailing widows

Hungry crying toddlers

Raped pregnant sisters

Armed militant brothers

Toiling moiling mothers

Jobless penniless fathers

Homeless displaced

Starving pensioners

Traumatised lot

Laughing hyenas even

Media parroting propaganda

Courts discharging injustice and injunctions

Unyielding securocrats

Empty barracks

Armoured tanks in motion along Samora Machel Avenue

Hungry soldiers with loaded machine guns parading at Stodart Hall in Mbare

Empty camps

Police in the neighbourhood maintaining disorder

Riot army in gear

Some on horse backs, some in Mercedes, others on foot

Running and leading the marathon of violence

Sweating and swelling eyeballs in the fog of teargas

Coward innocents

Listening to the music of gunfire

The hapless and hopeless taking-in asthmatic breadths of gunpowder

Broken homes, broken bones, missing limbs, hurried burials

Roaming, restless spirits, unappeased

Mobile phone farmers, exiled labour

Exported skills, vegetables overgrown, earth unwatered, barren lands

Empty silos, unpacked shelves,  specified companies, unsellable minerals

Swindled banks, worthless currency, unfed stomachs, morgues overflowing

Countless graves, meaningless consoles

A nation in mourning

A nation at war with dear self

Our home unhomely Zimbabwe
FACTBOX: Britain’s top refugee inventions

Where does fish and chips come from? Source: Alertnet // Emma Batha
If you answered Britain you’d be wrong. This is just one of the many symbols of British life that were actually created or introduced by refugees.

The following list was compiled by the U.N. refugee agency to mark Refugee Week 2011. This year is the 60th anniversary of the UN Refugee Convention created to save the lives of people being persecuted in their own countries.

1) Fish and chips were brought to Britain by Jewish refugees expelled from Portugal in the 17th century

2) The creator of the Mini, Sir Alec Issigonis, was a Greek refugee who fled from Turkey in 1922

3) Marks and Spencer was co-founded in 1884 by Michael Marks, who came to the United Kingdom as a Jewish refugee

4) Around half of the workers who built the Southbank Centre in 1951 were refugees

5) The new British sculpture art scene owes much to Anish Kapoor, son of a refugee from Baghdad

6) Sri Lankan refugee MIA has led the British hip-hop scene. She was nominated for an Academy Award and named in Time Magazine’s Top 100 most influential people for her political activism

7) The history of psychology and psychiatry would be very different without Sigmund Freud, who fled the Third Reich and lived in London

8) Hampton Court was designed by Daniel Marot, who came to Britain after fleeing France in the late 17th century

9) Richard Rogers, son of a refugee, and Eva Jiricna, a refugee from Czechoslovakia, were both integral in the building of London’s Millennium Dome, as well as the Lloyds of London building

10) Both Patak’s and Tilda rice were founded by refugees from East Africa
EVENTS IN JULY
 FREE Family Sessions at Nottingham Contemporary Gallery

Every weekend. Make, create, draw, dance, play games, tell stories - and explore the exhibitions together with our Play and Learn cards.

11am - 3pm - no need to book. Weekday Cross, Nottingham, NG1 2GB. Tel: 0115 948 9750

You can also see more details on their website 
Nottingham Refugee Week Final Events
Refugee Week Newspaper (thanks to Beyond Borders)

You can view Beyond Borders, Nottingham's Refugee Week Publication here <http://en.calameo.com/read/0003033662914fee1d1e0>
Friday 1st July & Saturday 2nd July

FREE Solo Art, Solo Heart Workshops
Friday 1st July: 4.30pm – 6.30pm

BEATBOXING

Workshop for young people 15-19 years

Join internationally acclaimed Lyrikool Lipz to learn about beatboxing and create your own sounds. Lyrikool Lipz (Danny Ladwa) has been working as a vocal-musician for the past nine years. Beatboxing, rapping and singing are all elements of his full live show where he uses a looping pedal to create samples / loops of his voice to perform entirely original material.

Friday 1st July: 6.45pm – 8.45pm

AFRICAN PERCUSSION

Workshop for Adults 16 +

Join the talented African percussionist Surahata Susso in this unique workshop. Sura is a young Gambian who has definitely made a name for himself in the European market. He specialises in playing the Kora, a 22 string West African harp lute and composes his own music.

Saturday 2nd July 2011: 2.00pm – 4.00pm

TRADITIONAL KURDISH MUSIC

Workshop for Adults 16 +

Karzan Mahmood and Kani (Shamiran Said)

This is a unique opportunity to take part in a workshop with highly acclaimed musicians Karzan and Kani.  Karzan plays the Tar, Zab, and Daff, and other oriental instruments. Participants will have the opportunity to learn about traditional Kurdish music and vocals.

Saturday 2nd July 2011: 2.00pm – 4.00pm

MASK MAKING Workshop open to families.
Children under 12 must be accompanied by an adult.

Stephen Jon will be exploring the world of mask making in this workshop. Participants will use a range of arts materials to create their own fantastic masks. Stephen has many years experience and has built up a significant reputation for developing work that is based upon movement based theatre, theatre design and painting and sculpture.

Venue: New Art Exchange, 39-41 Gregory Boulevard, Hyson Green NG7 6BE

Contact: New Art Exchange on 0115 924 8630
Saturday 2nd July Solo Art, Solo Heart Performance
Featuring Kurdish dancers, musicians and poets alongside a diverse group of UK performers. Highlights include the return of Karwan Omer with a new dance piece, acclaimed musicians Karzan Mahmood and Kani, poet Choman Hardi, and slide shows of Kurdish photographers selected via competition.

Venue: Nottingham Contemporary, Weekday Cross, NG1 2GB

Times: 6.30pm

Tickets: £8 full / £6 concessions.

Contact: New Art Exchange on 0115 924 8630

Full details: www.city-arts.org.uk and  http://soloartsoloheart.blogspot.com/
Contact: New Art Exchange on 0115 924 8630

5 July · 19:00 - 23:30 - Cuban Night with Mas y Mas
The Square Centre, Alfred Street North NG3 1AA

The next big party night organized by the Tuesday Night Project is our Cuban Night on Tuesday 5th July. We have Mas Y Mas playing live. Vegan and Non Vegan food available. The event is Free but donations towards the cost of the event will be welcome.
July 6th  7.30 OPEN EVENING AND  SAMPLE PERFORMANCE

THE VINE COMMUNITY CENTRE, BOBBERS MILL ROAD, NOTTINGHAM NG7 5GZ

Free entry, refreshments available
Drama in Diversity is a voluntary drama group specialising in the use of drama to celebrate diversity and challenge inequality issues and stereotyping. Some situations portrayed may not be suitable for children under 16 years of age
You are invited to attend an open evening to meet members of the group, find out more about us and see a sample of the performances we create. 

Come along if 

· You think interactive drama could help address issues and be a style of training suitable for your organisation

· You might be interested in joining the drama group for on-stage or back-stage roles

· You are just interested in drama or diversity and would enjoy an evening with us.
Saturday, 9 July, 12 noon to 9 pm: Crocus Café and Lenton Peace Garden

Kids activities in the afternoon, tour of Peace Garden, acoustic music in the evening.

This is a fund raiser event for Crocus Café, one of our supporter groups - please support!

See poster http://transitionff.co.uk/susnott/Crocus9thJulyPoster.jpg
Tuesday, July 12

Meeting of the City of Sanctuary group 

We meet at 5.30 and finishing by 7 pm. All are invited and travel expenses can be paid. We meet at The Vine Community Centre (part of St Stephen’s Church), Bobbers Mill Road, Hyson Green. Refreshments are provided.

March, 2012 is our target date for achieving City of Sanctuary status. . We welcome suggestions of what we could be doing and who could do it. 
Come to our meeting and see whether there is a way you could help us. There is a list of some of the roles we hope to fill on  the back page.
Monday 11th July 6pm - Pool Tournament on at Riley's Snooker and Pool club,

 St James Street Nottingham NG1 6FH 
This is to launch the British Red Crosses Men’s Activity Group. A trophy will be awarded to the winner of the Tournament

This activity is free of charge but  places needed to be booked as Riley's is a members only club and I' need to arrange free membership.

If you know Refugees and Asylum seekers that would like to book a place in the Tournament, please email me their Name, Date of Birth, Mobile number or email address (needed for Rileys membership forms).

Bill Walton, (Co-ordinator), Refugee Services

4 King Edward Court, King Edward Street, Nottingham, NG1 1EW

Bwalton@redcross.org.uk
Opportunities, learn, share,
Did you know that Nottingham City Library Service runs English Conversation groups for people who want to improve their confidence in speaking English? The groups are a great way for people to get to know their community and find out about services. 

More information on the conversation groups and other services of interest to people from the new arrival, refugee and asylum seeking communities can be found here and on Nottingham City Libraries Facebook page.

Meadows Library: Tuesdays 11 am - 1245 pm

Aspley Library: Wednesdays 1 pm - 3 pm

Central Library: Thursdays, 3 - 5 pm

Hyson Green Library: Fridays, 10.30 am - 12 
ccormack@nottinghamcity.gov.uk

Language Café project

A fun and informal way to learn new languages, practice your teaching skills and meet people from all over the world. Come along and get involved! 

Nottingham City Libraries and Culturebox have teamed up with the Refugee Forum to bring back the Language Cafe project! At the Square Centre, Alfred St North, NG3 1AA. Every Saturday 2:30-4:30pm. 

Libraries are at the heart of your community For more information contact Juliet Line on 01159151180 or Diane at culturebox@hotmail.co.uk 

InTraining jobseeker sessions
Nottingham City Libraries are hosting InTraining sessions, offering work & training to jobseekers.  They are based on floor 2 of Central Library on Wednesday afternoons between 12.30 and 4.30. 

 

InTraining provide free training and job help to all jobseekers who are aged 19 or over (anyone under this age will be able to access the same help from Connexions).  InTraining are happy for staff to signpost anyone to them who needs work & training help. They perform an initial assessment of the jobseeker, which takes up to an hour, and from this they work out how best to help them.   This might be C.V. writing, interview techniques, job searching or training.  If they have a group of people all needing the same help, they will organise a group session e.g. a group session on C.V. writing.

Resources
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Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Refugee Forum 


Refugee Council Children’s Panel

	Contact NNRF on 0115 9415599 

or 0115 8532381 to make an appointment 


Refugee Council’s Adviser can help:
· Separated children and young people seeking asylum who are under the age of 18 when they enter the UK. 

· Asylum seeking young people under 21 who, in the absence of a parent, are caring for younger brothers or sisters. 

· Young people whose age is disputed 

· Young people to access legal representation 

· Guide young people through the asylum process 

· By arranging for young people to be accompanied at asylum interviews, tribunal and appeal hearings, magistrates and crown court appointments 

· Young people during appointments with GPs, hospitals, social services or other service providers 

· Young people who apply for asylum on entering the UK or who have lived here for some time before applying for asylum 

· Particularly vulnerable girls and young women through their specialist Young Women’s Adviser

Thursday 14th July 

Thursday 28th July 2011 
Thursday 11th August 

Thursday 25th August 2011

Thursday 8th September 

Thursday 22nd September 

Thursday 6th October  

Thursday 20th October 

Thursday 3rd November 

Thursday 17th November 

Thursday 1st December 

Thursday 15th December 
Introduction to the National Health Service

This fact sheet has been written to explain the role of UK health services, the National Health Service (NHS), to newly-arrived individuals seeking asylum. It covers issues such as the role of GPs, their function as gatekeepers to the health services, how to register and how to access emergency services.
Follow the link to access the information in 40 languages  http://www.dh.gov.uk/en/Publicationsandstatistics/Publications/PublicationsPolicyAndGuidance/DH_4122587
As part of their Social Sciences course, the Open University has produced two podcasts about City of Sanctuary. The “Seeking Sanctuary” podcast has a video and “Taking Sanctuary” has no visuals but goes into more detail. Both are available on the Open University site and free to download on iTunes.

Please support us by becoming a City of Sanctuary supporter group

We are continually seeking statements of support from all organisations across Nottingham. We are working towards building a network of organisations that recognise the contribution of asylum seekers and refugees and are committed to welcoming and including them in their activities.

We also ask our supporting organisations to decide on a practical action that they can implement to help make their activities or services more inclusive of those seeking sanctuary.

If this sounds like something that your organisation could do go to the website for more details. Please sign and return our pledge form to either coordinator@nottingham.cityofsanctuary.org, or to Nottingham City of Sanctuary, 10 Lime Grove Avenue, Beeston, NG9 4AR. 

The form will also give you useful ideas for how to make your activities more inclusive of those seeking sanctuary.

You can also register your support as an individual by signing up to receive our newsletter and information on City of Sanctuary events. Email coordinator@nottingham.cityofsanctuary.org 

Our 55 Supporting organisations
Shops - Please support these shops who are supporting us
Crocus Cafe
 Crocus Gallery
Iguazu (Fairly Trading), Beeston
Oxfam Shops, Beeston
ACM, African/Caribbean Food Shop, 390 Radford Road, Hyson Green

Fix It All  Ltd., DIY & Hardware Suppliers, 386/388 Radford Road, Hyson Green NG7 5GR

AKWAABA Ltd, New Bakery opening shortly, 362 Radford Road

Hafiz Supermarket, Supermarket, 342-346 Radford Road, Hyson Green NG7  5GQ

Fast Dial, Internet Cafe, 388 Radford Road, Hyson Green

Yomade -African Favourite Foods, 334 Radford Road, Hyson Green, NG7 5GP

Costcutter, Supermarket, 322 Radford Road, Hyson Green NG7 5GP

Madni Sweet Mart & Pan, Homemade sweets & Indian cuisine, 316 Radford Road, Hyson Green NG7 5GP

Hyson Green Mini Market, 310-314 Radford Road Hyson Green NG7 5FT

Monopolowi, Eastern European foods, 296 Radford Road Hyson Green NG7 5GN

Haven Housing Trust, Charity shop, 247 Radford Road Hyson Green

Tramwiches, Café & Sandwich bar, Caterers, 211 Radford Rd Hyson Green NG7 5GT
Faith groups:

All Saints, St Mary and St Peter, Nottingham 
Beeston Quakers
Diocese of Southwell and Nottingham
Nottingham and Derby Methodist District
RC Diocese Justice and Peace Commission
Nottingham Interfaith Council 
Nottingham Quaker Meeting 
St John the Evangelist Church, Carrington
St Stephen’s Church, Hyson Green
Education:

Aegis, Nottingham Trent University

Begin 
Castle College
STAR (Student Action for Refugees)
Refugee Community groups

Belong (formerly Kweri-Hetu)
 Birchover Community Centre
 Public sector

Area 4 Forum, Nottingham City Council

Forestry Commission, Sherwood District
CEFET
Voluntary groups

African Women’s Empowerment Forum 
Citizens for Sanctuary
Nottingham Community and Voluntary Service
Nottingham and Notts Refugee Forum
Nottingham Arimathea Trust
Nottingham British Red Cross Refugee Services 
 Nottingham Beyond Borders
 Nottingham Clarion Choir
Partnership Council
 Peace Supper Group
 The Rainbow Project, Hyson Green
Stop Hate UK (see below)
 Vine Community Centre, Hyson Green
Trade Unions

Unison, Nottingham City  branch
Others
 City Arts
HLG (Housing Liaison Group)
 NCBI (National Coalition Building Institute)
Refugee Action 
Streetwise Opera
Joining in / Volunteering Opportunities

Do you need volunteers? (We do! -see last page) We will feature you here each month, especially if you would welcome volunteers who happen  to be refugees.

There are many projects across Nottingham that support refugees and asylum seekers, and most would welcome new volunteers. Many of our supporter organisations also require volunteers. 

Please feel free to contact these organisations but if you do secure a position, please contact us and let us know about it so we can share the success stories of volunteers with others (and gain brownie points with our funders!)

Mentoring and Befriending Volunteers needed!

Nottingham Arimathea Trust (NAT) is looking for mentors and befrienders for residents in our asylum houses. Your role will primarily be to offer a supportive relationship and practical assistance where appropriate, and can take the form of a variety of activities such as helping residents with English, accompanying them to various events around Nottingham, helping them get to a doctor's appointment, or simply chatting to reduce loneliness and isolation. 

Mentoring and Befriending training will be provided!

No specific qualifications are required although an understanding of the issues facing asylum seekers is desirable and a positive and respectful attitude is essential! 

For further details please visit the Do-it website:  http://www.do-it.org.uk/oppdetails.do?id=1626060  or contact NAT's Support Facilitator, Wesal on 07771803752 or wesal@nottinghamarimathea.org.uk
Women volunteers wanted to run workshops/activities for Women's Friendship Group

Women with skills in arts, crafts, keep fit / exercise classes, IT (+ any other suggestions) WANTED to run workshops / activities for the Women's Friendship Group that meets at the Vine Community Centre, Hyson Green every Monday during term time from 12.30 - 2pm. 

The Women's Friendship Group is specifically for asylum seeker and refugee women and has been running for the past 5 years. Up to 18 women and children attend the sessions which start at 10am for a 2 hour ESOL class. This is followed by a coffee / lunch break and a 1.5 hour activity from 12.30 - 2pm. Not all the women stay for these activities. A creche is available from 10am - 2pm. 

The group are very open to new ideas / suggestions for activities. The group is run by volunteers and there is no money to pay anyone to run the activities / workshops although material / art costs can be reimbursed (depending on the cost!)

If you would like to volunteer or know more about the project then please contact: Helena Bandoo, bandoohelena@yahoo.co.uk, M: 07753 421463 (Wednesdays only) or Elector Zvorwadza,  zvorwadzaelector@yahoo.co.uk
Nottingham and Nottinghamshire Refugee Forum

Nottingham and Notts Refugee Forum (NNRF) is an independent, voluntary organisation set up to work with and for asylum seekers and refugees in Nottingham and Nottinghamshire.

Volunteer positions include a vacancy for Honorary Treasurer and General Advisors.

Website: http://www.nottsrefugeeforum.org.uk/
Email: volunteer@nottsrefugeeforum.org.uk
Telephone: 0115 941 5599

Forestry Commission, Sherwood District

The Forestry Commission is the government department responsible for trees, woods and forests in the East Midlands Region. They manage the forest estate in the region and create sustainable and attractive woodlands that are rich in biodiversity and accessible to as many people as possible.

They offer volunteer opportunities in Practical Conservation, Trail Building or Shadow Ranger Voluntary Work Placement. For more information on volunteer opportunities please visit www.forestry.gov.uk/eastmidlandsvolunteering.

Website: http://www.forestry.gov.uk/  Email: enquiries.sherwood@forestry.gov.uk  Telephone: 01623 822 447

Oxfam

The Oxfam 'Books and Music Shop' in Beeston and the Oxfam 'General Shop' in Beeston have both signed up as supporters of the City of Sanctuary and are willing to offer volunteer placements for suitable refugees and asylum seekers If you want to apply, or need support, contact: communications@nottingham.cityofsanctuary.org
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�    Local Volunteer Vacancies 


 Can you offer some time, skills, or knowledge to us? Please contact our volunteer co-ordinator, Roselyn Dien (� HYPERLINK "mailto:mcdien12@gmail.com" �mcdien12@gmail.com�) to discuss what you are interested in. We particularly need a new Administrator/Secretary. 


Administrator 


Mail outs to potential members and follow up calls, publicity, keeping a record of members, agendas for meetings and minutes, booking speakers.  Organising meetings. 


Skills needed: good organisation skills.  Access to a computer and phone (cost of calls need to be reimbursed).  





Publicity / PR / Media volunteer


Writing press releases;  writing positive stories for local press on people seeking sanctuary locally. Work with Website Manager (or be Website Manager too)


Skills needed: some experience of working with media and writing press releases, or willing to learn, good English writing skills.



































Community Networks 


Volunteers to attend community events – designing and setting up a stall, speaking to other organisations at events, networking etc.


Skills needed: good communication skills, willing to travel locally, organise own time, and able to find out about events to attend.


Newsletter


To produce a monthly newsletter 


Skills: Ability to write in a way that engages existing supporter groups and new readers. Ability to cut and paste from certain websites. Keep a look out for local events. Ability to make it look attractive on screen and on paper (on screen is more important).





Speaker / trainer 


To give presentations to other organisations in Nottingham encouraging them to sign up in support and to decide how to action their support.  


Skills: Would suit someone with experience of asylum system and good presentation / facilitation skills.  Speaker’s materials are available. 


Expenses are available for those who need them.











Promoters


There are many groups (and shops) in Nottingham we are sure would want to support us, if they knew about us. We know the names of many groups, but haven’t had the resources to contact them and explain who we are. Could you help?





This past month, we contacted shops for the first time (see page 1). It took Claudette just one morning to sign up 12 shops in Hyson Green. Small shops in areas where sanctuary seekers live are our targets, especially St Ann’s, The Meadows, Lenton.
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